Williams Road PO Box 107

Narrogin WA 6312 Phone: (08) 9881 1200 Fax: (08) 9881 3482 Mobile: 0476 815 005

Principal: Mr David Harrison
Deputy Principals: Mrs Jenny Carter
Mrs Shannon Hardingham

Email:

Narrogin.ps@education.wa.edu.au

Wesite: narroginprimaryschool.wa.edu.au

Dates to Remember

Wednesday 21 June
School Board Meeting
Friday 23 June
Year 6 T/T Assembly
Friday 30 June
Last Day of Term 2
Tuesday 18 July
Term 3 commences

Narrogin Primary School Voluntary Contributions Commonwealth Bank 066 522 0090 0206







Independent Public School

Term 2, Issue 18

Wednesday 21 June 2017

In the Pursuit of Excellence

From the Principal



AUSSIE OF THE MONTH

We would like to congratulate our Aussie of the Month recipients Meghan Watts and Shannelle Taylor. They were recognised for their mature attitude towards safety and responsibility, and for the care of their peers.

ROCK RECYCLING ADDS VALUE TO OUR NATURE PLAY

Students have relished the opportunity of climbing on, walking over, jumping from the large rocks that were generously donated to the school by Main Roads recently.





A huge thank you to Cathy from Main Roads and Josh and Ricky at BMD Constructions (pictured above). The rocks are the first phase of the nature playground development near the slope between the basketball courts and the oval.

The Narrogin Primary School P&C last night supported the proposal for the Nature Play committee to progress with the construction of a tree fort and several other elements including tyres, stepping stones, logs and more rocks. Many thanks to Mrs Kensett-Smith for her fabulous vision in developing this concept.

APPLICATION FOR KINDY ENROLMENTS 2018

There will be an 'Application for Enrolment Day' for students beginning Kindergarten in 2018 on Friday, 28 July at the Narrogin Primary School Falcon Street Kindergarten. In 2018, students will be able to attend Kindergarten for fifteen hours per week. Students eligible for kindergarten in 2018 are those who turn 4 between 1 July 2017 and 30 June 2018. It is important to bring your child's birth certificate, immunisation record and any court orders that may be in place to this 'Application for Enrolment Day'.

Eligible students will be enrolled provided there is classroom accommodation, an appropriate educational program can be provided and any specialised health care needs can be met. It is expected that once children are enrolled they will attend kindergarten on a regular basis.

Priority of placement will be in the following order:

- 1st Priority A child living in the school intake area and with siblings enrolled at Narrogin Primary School in 2018.
- 2nd Priority A child living in the school intake area and with no siblings enrolled at Narrogin Primary School in 2018.
- 3rd Priority A child not living in the school intake area but with siblings enrolled at Narrogin Primary School in 2018.
- 4th Priority A child not living in the school intake area and with no siblings enrolled at Narrogin Primary School in 2018.

If you have any questions please phone Mrs Carter at the school on 98811200 or Mrs McDougall and Mrs Dolkens at the Kindergarten on 98811545. If you know of other parents in the community with children eligible for Kindergarten, please inform them of our 'Application for Enrolment Day'.

P & C NEWS

JOB VACANCY

Part time - School Hours

The Narrogin Primary School P&C are seeking expressions of interest for the following paid vacancy in our School Canteen:

Canteen Worker

- 2 days/ 9 hours per week
 (Wednesday & Friday)
- ♦ Food Preparation & service

If you are interested in joining the team, please contact Stacey Hobson, Canteen Convenor on 0426 518 337 for further information and/or a Job Description.

Please email your resume to staceyn87@gmail.com **Applications close: Friday 23 June.**

Save the date - P&C TRIATHALON 12 NOVEMBER

Only 20 weeks to pump up yourself and your tyres!

We have had a fantastic financial boost with St Matt's ordering lunches every Monday, but we are desperately seeking more volunteers, if you could spare 1 morning per term, please contact Stacey Hobson on 0426 518 337.

A huge thank you to Main Roads Narrogin and BMD Constructions for our fantastic Rock Feature in our nature playground, with future plans for a water course!

Filipa Shepherd P&C Secretary

P & C Uniform Shop is open every Friday of term from 8.30 to 10.00am. If you can't make it between these hours, you can leave an order form at the school office.

We have recently ordered more stock and our suppliers' prices have increased, so get in quick before we have to raise our prices.

The cold weather has set in and our microfibre pants with a cotton lining, drawstring waist and a security pocket are proven to withstand two winters from your average 'rugrat' \$25.

Deleted stock - fleecy track pants from size 12 and upwards, just \$5.00! Perfect for camping, fishing or lounging like a lizard.

Disclaimer

This section is provided for general information only, and on the understanding that the Department of Education is not providing advice or a recommendation about any of the services referred to in this newsletter.

CANTEEN ROSTER

A huge thank you to the following volunteers:



Wednesday 21 Mel Sprigg Thursday 22 Rebecca Miller

Friday 23 Stacey Shepherd Monday 26 Vanessa Mcleod

Tuesday 27 Help Needed

If you are not on our roster and you would like to be, please contact Gloria at the canteen 9881 1200.

Chappy's Chat

How quickly the term has gone. Our staff have done an amazing job looking after the children at Breakfast Club in my absence. Thank you so much. To all who sent get well wishes and cards, it was very much appreciated.

I am enjoying being back with the children in the mornings as they really brighten my day. Enjoy the coming week! *Mrs Wilkie*



Do You Want To Dance?

Stoked 2 Dance is coming soon. Starting Week 5 Term 3. Classes will be after school on Mondays in Narrogin and Thursdays in Wagin – from Pre-Primary - Year 10. Classes include styles of jazz, contemporary, lyrical, hip-hop and acrobatics. For updates and information to come soon please find us on our Facebook page; Stoked 2 Dance. Send us a message to register your interest or contact me on: 0467 779 909 or kayla.stokes@education.wa.edu.au as there are limited spots available.

YMCA Narrogin Regional Leisure Centre Swim School Term 3 Enrolments Open Monday, 26 June 2017

- · Infant & Preschool Aquatics · Swim & Survive
 - Squads Junior Lifeguard
 - · Private Lessons · Adult Learn to Swim
- NEW PROGRAM Flippa Ball A modified, non-contact version of Water Polo for beginners who have passed Stage 7 to learn the basics of the game. Free in Term 3 to any student enrolled in another Swim School program.

To find your family's fit or for more info chat to Sam Kempton via

Nrlc.Swimschool@ymcawa.org.au